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IN RECOGNITION OF DR. MURRAY 

ITZKOWITZ 

HON. CAROLYN B. MALONEY 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, November 30, 2010 

Mrs. MALONEY. Madam Speaker, it is my 
great privilege to pay tribute to Dr. Murray 
Itzkowitz, who is receiving the 2010 Adaptive 
Design Association Lifetime Achievement 
Award. His leadership, advocacy and contribu-
tions to children with disabilities and his work 
on behalf of the mental health rehabilitation 
community have enhanced the lives of count-
less individuals throughout my district and the 
greater New York City area. 

Dr. Itzkowitz joined the board of directors of 
the Adaptive Design Association (ADA) in 
2005. The ADA’s mission is to ‘‘engage fami-
lies, schools, and communities in the process 
of designing and building responsible, child- 
specific, adaptive equipment.’’ 

As a board member, Dr. Itzkowitz played a 
pivotal role in the relocation of the ADA’s 
workshop and training center to a more appro-
priate space in Midtown Manhattan. Dr. 
Itzkowitz recognized that the organization’s 
small space on Riverside Drive was limiting its 
ability to fulfill its mission and urged the orga-
nization to move to a larger and more central 
location. His passion for the organization is 
contagious and has led to the recruitment of 
new board members and relationships that 
continue to allow the organization to grow. In 
April 2010 Dr. Itzkowitz was recognized for his 
exceptional drive and dedication by being 
elected Vice Chair of the Board. 

Dr. Itzkowitz has been a tireless advocate 
and visionary for vulnerable populations. In 
1954 he was one of the founding members of 
The Bridge Inc. (The Bridge) a non-profit orga-
nization at the forefront of mental health and 
rehabilitative services. He became the first full 
time Executive Director of The Bridge in 1969 
and retired in 2000. Under Dr. Itzkowitz’s di-
rection, The Bridge has matured from a small, 
self-help group to an award-winning and na-
tionally recognized organization that annually 
serves more than 1,500 adults. 

During his tenure as Executive Director, Dr. 
Itzkowitz nurtured The Bridge’s comprehensive 
and pioneering approach to treatment. With 
his support and guidance The Bridge devel-
oped programs that could meet the growing 
needs of its clients. In the 1970s, Dr. Itzkowitz 
identified the need for supervised residences 
and expanded The Bridge’s services to in-
clude housing. Under his leadership, The 
Bridge developed properties throughout New 
York City and today houses 902 adults, many 
of whom suffer from not only mental health 
issues but also homelessness, substance 
abuse disorders, and HIV/AIDS—a notable in-
crease from the first residency they estab-
lished in 1979 which housed only 20 clients. 

Dr. Itzkowitz was also instrumental in cre-
ating The Bridge’s Vocational and Job Train-
ing Services, a key element of rehabilitation 
that had long been neglected. Building on Dr. 
Itzkowitz’s responsive approach to treatment; 
today, The Bridge offers mental health and 
substance abuse treatment, housing, voca-
tional training, and job placement, healthcare, 

education and creative arts therapies. All of 
these afford countless clients help, hope, and 
opportunities to enjoy healthier and more ful-
filling lives. 

In addition to his long history of commitment 
to and achievement within the social services 
field, Dr. Itzkowitz has been a devoted hus-
band to his wife, Phyllis, and father to his 
sons, David and Jake. Jake continues his fa-
ther’s legacy of service as Chief of Staff for 
New York City Councilwoman Margaret Chin. 

Madam Speaker, I ask that my distinguished 
colleagues join me in congratulating Dr. Mur-
ray Itzkowitz on his much deserved 2010 
Adaptive Design Association Lifetime Achieve-
ment Award. 
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NATIONAL EPILEPSY AWARENESS 
MONTH—GET SEIZURE SMART! 

HON. JO ANN EMERSON 
OF MISSOURI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, November 30, 2010 

Mrs. EMERSON. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today and join the Epilepsy Foundation in call-
ing for Americans to Get Seizure Smart! this 
November as part of National Epilepsy Aware-
ness Month. More than three million American 
families are affected by epilepsy—over 60,000 
Missourians have been diagnosed with epi-
lepsy or reoccurring seizures. 

Epilepsy Foundation staff and volunteers 
are distributing the Get Seizure Smart! Quiz 
across the country this month to raise aware-
ness. By taking the online quiz at 
www.GetSeizureSmart.org, Americans can 
learn about the condition and how to treat it. 

Epilepsy awareness is critically important for 
public servants. Because first responders are 
often called when someone is having a sei-
zure, it’s critical they have good information on 
which to act. 

I commend the Epilepsy Foundation for their 
40-year campaign to raise awareness and re-
duce the stigma associated with this condition. 
I encourage my colleagues to learn more 
about epilepsy and to connect with the Epi-
lepsy Foundation in their community. 

f 

HONORING KEVIN RIDLEY 

HON. DEBBIE WASSERMAN SCHULTZ 
OF FLORIDA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, November 30, 2010 

Ms. WASSERMAN SCHULTZ. Madam 
Speaker, I rise today to honor Kevin Ridley on 
the occasion of his retirement after more than 
40 years of service to our Nation and his com-
munity. 

While I have no doubt Kevin has many new 
exciting chapters left to write in his life, I take 
this moment to commemorate his achieve-
ments of the last 4 decades. 

Kevin Ridley is the son of an Air Force colo-
nel and learned early in life the meaning of 
commitment to country and family. Following 
in his father’s footsteps, Kevin enlisted in the 
Air Force in late 1968, after graduating high 
school in Tokyo, Japan. 

Trained as a weapons loader for A–7 and 
F–100 jet fighters, Kevin was stationed at 
Luke Air Force Base in Arizona for 2 years be-
fore doing a tour of duty during the Vietnam 
War. While in Vietnam during 1971 and into 
1972, he saw time in both Saigon and Da 
Nang. 

Following his honorable discharge from the 
Air Force later in 1972, Kevin continued to 
serve our Nation as a member of the National 
Guard, compiling a remarkable 26 years of 
military service. In the National Guard, he 
served as a full-time civilian weapons techni-
cian and was stationed for 17 years at Otis Air 
Force Base in Cape Cod, Massachusetts. 

I know that while Kevin Ridley possesses a 
fierce determination to excel, he is also a 
humble man, much like many of our Nation’s 
military personnel. He would never seek to 
tout his own accomplishments. However, I am 
proud to tell you tell you that Kevin consist-
ently stood out during his military service, ac-
cumulating 15 decorations and awards during 
the Vietnam War and in his time with the Air 
Force Reserve and National Guard. 

Beginning in 1989, and continuing through 
his retirement in December of this year, Kevin 
has worked for the Department of Defense’s 
Defense Contract Administration Services as a 
plant representative with Raytheon Corpora-
tion in Massachusetts. In that capacity, he has 
continued his service to military defense ef-
forts and his deep commitment to the security 
of the United States. While with the Defense 
Contract Administration Services, he has con-
tributed his expertise to over 30 defense pro-
grams. He also worked on a program near 
and dear to the State of Florida—NASA’s 
Space Station modules program. 

Most importantly, Kevin is a dedicated fam-
ily man. He is a loving spouse to Andrea Rid-
ley and father of two wonderful children. An-
drea is an 8th grade math teacher at Franklin 
Middle School, his daughter Alexandra is cur-
rently a freshmen at Lynn University in Boca 
Raton, Florida, and his son Phillip is a sopho-
more in high school in Medfield, Massachu-
setts. 

I’m sure that his friends and family would 
agree that his record of excellence, bravery, 
and dedication is a living testament to a life 
well lived, and proof that the American dream 
is alive and well. 

I offer my deepest gratitude to Kevin Ridley 
for his contributions to the fabric of this nation 
and wish him all the best in his future endeav-
ors. Congratulations, Kevin. 

f 

IN HONOR OF THE EAST RIVER 
DEVELOPMENT ALLIANCE 

HON. CAROLYN B. MALONEY 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Tuesday, November 30, 2010 

Mrs. MALONEY. Madam Speaker, I rise to 
pay special tribute to the East River Develop-
ment Alliance, a not-for-profit organization that 
has made extraordinary contributions to the 
economic and civic life of the residents of un-
derserved communities in western Queens. 
This month, the East River Development Alli-
ance (ERDA) is celebrating its Sixth Anniver-
sary Fundraiser and Celebration at the Ace 
Hotel in Manhattan. 
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Under the able stewardship of the Bishop 

Mitchell Taylor, the East River Development 
Alliance helps residents of New York City 
Housing Authority complexes and other New 
Yorkers with limited income achieve economic 
security and self-empowerment through em-
ployment, financial counseling and education, 
college access and community revitalization 
initiatives. ERDA has developed a range of 
programs to help the more than 20,000 resi-
dents of public housing in its catchment area 
to achieve economic stability and mobility, and 
ensure that these neighborhoods have access 
to critical goods and services. 

In the last year alone, the Alliance opened 
the ERDA Federal Credit Union—the first new 
credit union chartered in New York City in a 
decade; helped more than 150 low-income 
New Yorkers find good jobs. As New York City 
Mayor Michael Bloomberg noted in his State 
of the City Address earlier this year, a big im-
pact can be achieved by ‘‘credit unions serv-
ing public housing residents, like the one 
Bishop Taylor is opening in Long Island City 
this spring,’’ going on to praise him as ‘‘one 
banker who truly is doing God’s work.’’ ERDA 
has also helped more than 500 individuals 
build savings and reduce debt, is sending a 
cohort of high school seniors to college—near-
ly all of whom are the first in their families to 
obtain a higher education. 

At its Sixth Anniversary Event, the East 
River Development Alliance is honoring three 
noteworthy community leaders: Matthew 
Bishop, American Business Editor and New 
York Bureau Chief of The Economist maga-
zine and the author of Philanthrocapitalism; 
John Rhea, Chairman of the New York City 
Housing Authority; and Diana Taylor, Man-
aging Director of the Wolfensohn & Company, 
LLC and former New York State Super-
intendent of Banking in the administration of 
Governor George Pataki. All are being hon-
ored for their outstanding efforts to improve 
the lives of their fellow New Yorkers and the 
economic vitality of our communities. 

Congratulations to Bishop Taylor and the 
East River Development Alliance on another 
successful year in pursuing its vital mission of 
ensuring public housing communities are 
neighborhoods of great opportunities. Madam 
Speaker, I salute the work of the East River 
Development Alliance and I ask that my distin-
guished colleagues join me in recognizing the 
outstanding work of ERDA and its 2010 hon-
orees for their many contributions to the civic 
and spiritual life of our Nation. 
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TRIBUTE TO AUSTAL USA CEO 
BOB BROWNING 

HON. JO BONNER 
OF ALABAMA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Tuesday, November 30, 2010 

Mr. BONNER. Madam Speaker, I rise to 
recognize the outstanding record of outgoing 
Austal USA Chief Executive Officer, Mr. Bob 
Browning. During his tenure, Mr. Browning 
helped to transform the face of Mobile’s indus-
trial waterfront and secure the long-term return 
of Navy shipbuilding to Alabama’s port city. 

On November 16, Bob Browning officially 
stepped down as CEO for Austal USA ship-

building in Mobile to pursue a new business 
opportunity. He has held Austal USA’s top po-
sition for the last 2 years after joining the com-
pany in 2007. 

Bob arrived at Austal as it was establishing 
itself as a force to be reckoned with in building 
quality, high-speed ships. For the last decade 
Austal has been expanding its footprint along 
the Mobile River and Bob played a significant 
role in making Mobile home to the largest alu-
minum shipyard in the world. 

Bob guided the growth of Austal’s high- 
speed military shipbuilding program by pre-
paring it to successfully compete in major mili-
tary contracts. In 2008, Austal secured a cov-
eted $1.6 billion contract to build joint high- 
speed vessels, JHSV, for the U.S. Army and 
Navy. The program is continuing with Austal 
on track to build the fourth and fifth vessels. 

Bob has also well positioned Austal to suc-
cessfully compete for a $5 billion U.S. Navy 
contract to produce ten littoral combat ships. 
Austal and partner General Dynamics were 
awarded a contract in 2005 to construct their 
first LCS, the USS Independence, which was 
commissioned in January 2010. 

Under Bob’s leadership, Austal has since 
become the leader in the contract to build the 
full 10-ship Navy LCS fleet. The Navy is ex-
pected to make a decision by the end of the 
year. The award would mean a doubling of 
Austal’s local workforce of 1,800 employees. 

As Bob and his family transition to new 
challenges, I wish to convey the appreciation 
of Alabama’s coastal community for a job well 
done. His leadership and his dedication to our 
local workforce have made our region strong-
er. 

f 

HONORING DANIEL JOHNSON 

HON. MIKE QUIGLEY 
OF ILLINOIS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, November 30, 2010 

Mr. QUIGLEY. Madam Speaker, I rise today 
to honor the service and sacrifice of Senior 
Airman Daniel Johnson. Daniel was killed by 
an improvised explosive device last month in 
Kandahar, Afghanistan. He was just 23 years 
old. 

Daniel spent much of his childhood in Min-
nesota and Wisconsin before moving to Schil-
ler Park, Illinois to live with his grandmother. 
Family members remember fondly Daniel’s 
lifelong dream to fight for his country and the 
pride he felt when he put on his uniform. In Af-
ghanistan he disarmed dangerous bombs, 
continuously risking his life to protect others. 

His commitment to service extended beyond 
the battlefield. Daniel attended Triton College 
with the admirable goal of one day working as 
an emergency medical technician. Today, I 
offer my deepest condolences to all of those 
who had the privilege to know such a selfless 
and giving young man. 

I join with them in mourning the loss of this 
brave airman and exemplary American. On 
behalf of the United States Congress and the 
5th district of Illinois I thank him for his cour-
age. To his family, friends, and loved ones: 
Daniel’s country will never forget his service. 

IN HONOR OF THE HEALTHCARE 
CHAPLAINCY 

HON. CAROLYN B. MALONEY 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Tuesday, November 30, 2010 

Mrs. MALONEY. Madam Speaker, I rise to 
pay special tribute to the HealthCare Chap-
laincy, a nonprofit multi-faith healthcare orga-
nization that is devoted to serving the spiritual 
needs of patients seeking palliative care and 
their families. This month, the Chaplaincy 
hosts its annual ‘‘Wholeness of Life’’ Awards 
Dinner in Manhattan. 

Founded in 1961 by a syndicate of church-
es, the HealthCare Chaplaincy has served 
nearly 5 million people, relieving medical suf-
fering and improving the quality of life of 
countless grateful clients and their families. 
Over the course of those five decades, the 
HealthCare Chaplaincy has sought tirelessly to 
expand palliative care by improving its acces-
sibility, affordability, and quality, and by train-
ing qualified chaplains for hospital ministry. As 
the largest clinical pastoral education and re-
search center of its kind in the United States, 
the HealthCare Chaplaincy has become an in-
tegral part of the medical community, caring 
for both residential and non-residential pa-
tients with serious progressive illnesses and 
helping to reduce the severity of disease 
symptoms. 

The HealthCare Chaplaincy is hosting its 
23rd Wholeness of Life Awards Dinner this 
month to celebrate its 50th Anniversary. I also 
wish to congratulate this year’s most worthy 
honorees: the Chairmen of the Board of Trust-
ees, as well as doctors and nurses who ex-
celled at patient care in the palliative medical 
field. 

The HealthCare Chaplaincy’s remarkable 
achievements would not be possible without 
its President and Chief Executive Officer, the 
Reverend Dr. Walter J. Smith, and Executive 
Vice President and Chief Operating Officer, 
Claire Haaga-Altman. A specialist in end-of life 
palliative care, the Rev. Dr. Walter Smith has 
served at the HealthCare Chaplaincy for near-
ly two decades. Ms. Haaga-Altman has served 
in the non-profit sector for more than 30 years, 
helping to develop New York City’s Access-a- 
Ride program and fostering and facilitating the 
growth of the multi-faith palliative medical field. 
At the Chaplaincy, she is overseeing an inno-
vative and critically needed assisted living pro-
gram. 

Madam Speaker, I salute the work of 
HealthCare Chaplaincy and I ask that my dis-
tinguished colleagues join me in recognizing 
the outstanding work of the HealthCare Chap-
laincy and its 2010 honorees for their many 
contributions to the civic and spiritual life of 
our Nation. 

f 

HONORING ELAINE ROTH FOR HER 
42 YEARS OF PUBLIC SERVICE 

HON. STEVE ISRAEL 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Tuesday, November 30, 2010 

Mr. ISRAEL. Madam Speaker, I rise today 
to congratulate Elaine Roth, former District 
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